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In this issue:

· Obama Administration Releases Strategic Plan for High Speed Rail
· Allocation of ARRA Funds for 405 Sepulveda Pass HOV Project Unanimously Approved
· Community Presentation on Proposed El Monte Transit Center


	Obama Administration Releases Strategic Plan for High Speed Rail
Earlier today, President Obama held a news conference in Washington to unveil his Administration's strategic plan for the high speed rail program as created in the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act.  In his comments, the President made the case that the time is now for the United States to begin a massive effort to plan and build high speed rail throughout the country and that the $8 billion investment made available through ARRA represents a down payment to launch this effort.  He also outlined a two part strategy for allocating Recovery Act funds:  1) to improve existing rail lines and 2) provide funds to specific corridors for planning, development and execution.  The President mentioned the possibility of a California high speed rail system and specifically touted the passage of Proposition 1A last fall.  

With today's submittal of the Administration's strategic plan, USDOT will issue formal program guidance in June.  Grant applications will be due by late summer or early fall.  Attached is a copy of the strategic plan.  
boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/HSR_strategicplan.pdf

Allocation of ARRA Funds for 405 Sepulveda Pass HOV Project Unanimously Approved

Yesterday, the California Transportation Commission unanimously approved an allocation of $89.9 million in ARRA funds to the 405 Sepulveda Pass HOV project to allow the project to move forward despite delayed sale of bonds from the $19.95 billion bond issue approved by the voters in 2006 as Prop. 1B.   The contract for the project is expected to be approved at the April 2009 Board meeting.
Federal Highway Administration approval of the grant is still pending.  Metro and Caltrans staff are working closely with the FHWA to secure their approval.  The target date for final FHWA approval is Friday April 24, 2009.  When bonds are ultimately sold, the funds will be paid back to the state for SHOPP projects.
Community Presentation on Proposed El Monte Transit Center
On Wednesday evening the City of El Monte hosted a community presentation by Tim Lindholm, Metro Director of Capital Projects, on the proposed re-design and construction of the El Monte Transit Center and its integration with the Transit Village Project.  The El Monte Transit Center is the busiest transit center west of the Mississippi, and the $45 million improvement project will double the size of the current terminal.  The center is also a key component of the $210 million Congestion Reduction Demonstration Program.  Over 70 residents, stakeholders and elected officials attended the meeting, and expressed great support for the project, citing not only the mobility improvement, but also the significant long term economic development potential of the project.  Residents complimented Metro, the City of El Monte and the design and development team for its stellar collaborative public private partnership.  The project is on an aggressive schedule and is slated for December 31, 2010 completion.
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